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Before the week-long trip to Portmoak even began, we had a scramble to figure out whether 
or not we’d even go - the weather forecast for the week in Portmoak looked bleak, thanks to 
the Beast from the East striking again. 
 
But we eventually managed to get ourselves there, Rowan Border, Egor Iuganov, Pratyusha 
Sumathi, Ka Ho Tam, Marc Galler and myself (Sujay Natson) together with Debbie and OJ. 
We each took our own route there - bus/flight/car but all of us arrived on the Saturday, 31st 
March. 
 

 
 
On Sunday, April 1st - Easter and April Fool’s Day - it was a beautiful day that gave a few 
people a taste of their first ever soaring sessions, the longest being 41min. Each one of us 
got at least 15min of flying each, thankful that we were able to use a couple of the Scottish 
Gliding Club’s gliders in addition to our own K-21 ESB. The views were spectacular, snow 
covered ridges on one side and a sparkling loch at the other with green meadows all over. 
As the sun started to set, we kept our glider in the hanger, hoping we’d get more days like 
this in the coming week. 
 
Unfortunately, the snow came and the next few days were not good for flying. Instead, we 
went for day trips into Edinburgh and the surrounding areas - checking out a nuclear bunker, 
museums, getting Korean BBQ and some pretty interesting versions of Indian food - we had 
an adventure nonetheless.  
 



 
 
On the Tue/Wed snowy night, we noticed that our next door neighbours were the people 
from UCL! So we decided to invite them over to our cabin for a night of drinks and socialising 
by throwing some snowballs at them. No one was hurt in the process. It was a good night of 
mingling with the UCL crew. 
 
On Thursday night, we had a Haggis dinner served by the Scottish Gliding Center’s kitchen 
crew. The Haggis received a royal welcome - a grand entrance with a Scottish bagpipe with 
a semi-willing student randomly picked from the crowd (but who was wearing a kilt!) to 
honourably carry the haggis in. A Haggis poem was read and it was cut by a true Scotsman. 
Dinner was served. 
 

 
 
This superb Scottish feast was followed by a raucous party at Nottingham's spacious cabin 
in the woods. There was the classic boat racing event (something to look forward to if you 
haven't yet been to Portmoak!), a werewolf horror game and of course the classic Kings 
Cup, all fueled by plenty of beer, whisky and a large vat of Bermudian Rum Swizzle.  



 
Most of the next morning was spent recovering from the previous night’s festivities for those 
that remained. The airfield was still too sodden to flying and so Debbie and OJ left early that 
morning with Sujay and ESB’s trailer in tow. Following our recovery we enjoy some short 
walks around the loch in the briskly cold air before heading for an Italian dinner. 
 

 
 
Early the next day we returned the car and took the tram back into Edinburgh, where we 
each began to make the long trek back home… 
 

 


